From: Chambers, Michelle
To: Chambers, Michelle
Subject: FW: Fence on Longworth
Date: November 23, 2020 12:01:04 PM

From: Melissa Knight < knight.e.melissa@gmail.com>

Sent: November 20, 2020 5:04 PM

To: Hooper, Ron <<u>rhooper@clarington.net</u>>; Jones, Janice <<u>JJones@clarington.net</u>>; Anderson, Granville <<u>GAnderson@clarington.net</u>>; Neal, Joe <<u>JNeal@clarington.net</u>>; Mayor Shared Mailbox <<u>mayor@clarington.net</u>>; Zwart, Margaret <<u>MZwart@clarington.net</u>>

Subject: Fence on Longworth

EXTERNAL

Good Evening,

I just wanted to follow up after the meeting to express a few thoughts. Thank you for listening to our concerns and coming up with potential solutions that would allow us to still keep access to this beautiful land which our children love.

I am wondering in considering the solutions if the following could be put into place or at least put into discussion:

- 1. Please remove the whole fence for a variety of reasons it's not great :(
- 2. If not remove the whole fence please remove the gate and put in a removable post for ATV's if there is still a concern about these (again i've never seen them down there or behind my home on Longworth)
- 3. Please remove the section of fence attached to the fence at 285 Longworth, it serves no purpose and is not nice to look at
- 4. Please remove the trespassing signs and reinstall the keep dog on leash (and poop and scoop :) and the no dumping signs, please also add a no motorized vehicles sign

Thank you for considering and have a wonderful weekend, Melissa